
 

COUNCIL ACTION SUMMARY SHEET 

MEETING DATE: January 13, 2025 

TOPIC Receive and file request dated December 4, 2024, from Rick Frazier, 220 S. 
Andrews, for sewer bill reduction 

 

BACKGROUND BRIEF:  

Administration is requesting that Village Council receive and file the request from Mr. Rick Frazier, 220 
S. Andrews, for a reduction in his sewer bill and take no further action.  Attached is a copy of Mr. 
Frazier’s request as well as a report of findings from Public Works Director Sanchez.  The Village is not 
able to verify or confirm that the loss of water occurred outdoors or that the water did not pass 
through the Village’s sanitary sewer system.  Without the ability to independently verify or confirm 
that water did not pass through the sanitary sewer system, the Village should not be providing a credit 
to a sewer bill. 

SUMMARY OF PREVIOUS COUNCIL ACTION:  

None 

FINANCIAL IMPACT:  

The additional water used by Mr. Frazier during the subject billing cycle compared to his average usage 
was 12,200 cubic feet (122 units) at $7.17 per unit, resulting in additional sewer charges of $874.74. 

RECOMMENDED MOTION:  

To receive and file the request dated December 4, 2024, from Rick Frazier, 220 S. Andrews, for a sewer 
bill reduction. 


